Minutes:  CAC Meeting October 10, 2015
Introductions of all present

Minutes of last meeting approved

Wildfire Season:  Chief Bakken reported that we had the worst wildfire season we have seen.  All RFA personnel are home safe from Eastern Washington.  We have $72,000 coming to us from DNR for our personnel and use of equipment.

Tahuya Salmon Bake:  there had been a burn ban so we had to get a huge, self contained charcoal cooker, which DNR allowed, to help make it a very successful event.

Proposed Tahuya Fire Station:  We are currently talking to the County regarding the .55 acre lot of the former store, determining what we can do, what are code requirements.  The septic drain field is very large and can be used using a pump tank.  We have three estimates on the asbestos abatement process.  We put out a request for qualifications for architects—we’ll see if any would be appropriate.  Current Station 81:  The current Tahuya station was flooded recently. We’re trying to come up with a date for informing everyone of progress so far and getting community input.

A tree fell on Station 21 in Belfair, causing $75,000 damage.  No one was hurt.  We’re working with the insurance company.

FF Hiring:  Matt Duran and Andy Mitchell have been hired as firefighters.  Lenny Ugatafa will soon complete Fire Academy.

Audit:  Our audit is Oct 26th and takes three weeks. We expect to have an excellent report.

Strategic Planning: We will be giving a presentation to the board soon to approve the new plan.

Captain Jeromy Hicks will be one of twenty leaders receiving the “20 Under 40” Award for outstanding achievement in our region.  Congratulations Jeromy!

Merger:  There are no new discussions with Central Mason at this time.

Fire Commissioners County Meeting:  There is interest by fire commissioners across the County to work together in a variety of ways.  On Oct 28, commissioners will meet in Shelton to discuss cooperating on public education initiatives.

MaceCom:  A new Assistant Director has been hired.

There will be no December meeting unless otherwise notified.

